Safeguarding training – county guidelines; January 2018
· The county on-line Module 1 safeguarding training validation is recommended, but not mandatory
· Safeguarding training is mandatory every five years, either face-to-face or online
· We recommend face-to-face safeguarding training, but national on-line learning may be undertaken with the documented agreement of the learner’s line manager. A decision to allow on-line learning should be based on the line manager being confident that the learner does not need face-to-face training, because they are up-to-date with current safeguarding trends e.g. through their work. 
The reason for these recommendations is because county-based data shows that those who complete county on-line Module 1 safeguarding training validation and face-to-face mandatory safeguarding are less likely to commit a low risk breach of yellow card guidelines. These recommendations are therefore principally in place to protect our leaders as well as safeguard our young people.
 
We will review these recommendations once the HQ review of this training is complete.
 
